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            APRIL   2023 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

    We greet you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. We praise God for His kept promises and 
His provision daily;  personally and in the ministry! The Internet Spanish Bible Studies and 
English are going very well.  It has been a little over 6 months now and Julia, Ecuadorian living 
in Canada, is growing in her faith!  We are thankful for that.  And by using the Bible in our 
English/Spanish study we have seen more of an interest for the Word of God with the other 
family. We have seen spiritual growth in the lives of the two teenage girls.   
  
        Brother Juan Lux in Ohio was injured at work.  Please remember him 
in your prayers. Also we are very happy to have had a visitor recently.  She 
is a 17 year-old teenager that just arrived from Guatemala.  She says she is 
saved and went to an evangelical church there but we are praying that she 
truly understands Biblical Salvation.  Rolando and Leticia  need much 
prayer to be more faithful in coming so that they can grow in the Lord!                  
                                                                                                      Bro. Juan  >                           

      In April, Ernie’s youngest brother, William Brown, passed away.  He was a believer so we are 
thankful to have the blessed hope of seeing him again, even though the loss here is great.   Also 
we received word from Ecuador that Soledad Sañay, wife of Pastor Segundo Sañay, passed away 
from Cancer. She was a very happy, smiling, upbeat Christian and will be missed.  Pastor Luis 
Tulcanaza had to have extensive shoulder surgery but seems to be recovering well.  The next 
semester for “El Instituto Bíblico Bautista de Massillon” in Ecuador  (Massillon Baptist College) 
starts in 2 weeks.  Up to this date we have graduated 50 students with diplomas from Massillon 
Baptist College!  We look forward to many more graduates in the future! An Ecuadorian 
policeman friend shared that nationwide in Ecuador  (Jan. - April ’23) 1,000 policemen have 
retired or resigned from the Police Dept. Thus the violence and crime rates are up.  Your prayer 
and financial support make it humanly possible to continue winning lost Latino souls in Ohio.    
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